

Regular Meeting
June 2, 2026

		ATTENDEES	
		Supervisor Pat Sangliosi (PS), Supervisor Diane Batt (DB), Supervisor Margaret Schmidt (MS), Secretary/Treasurer Penney Austin (PA), Emergency Coordinator Robert Kough Jr, (RK), Matt McKnight (MM) Residents: Rebecca Morehead (RM), Andre Weltman (AW), Jeff Schmidt (JS) Absent:	
1.0		PLEDGE	
2.0		SECRETARY/TREASURER REPORT	
	2.1	MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES May 5, 2026 (Not Read) PS made motion to approve minutes, DB second - Motion carried	
	2.3	MOTION TO APPROVE TREASURER'S REPORT as of May 31, 2026 (Read) PS made motion to Treasurer's Report, DB second - Motion carried	
	2.4	MOTION TO APPROVE CHECKS LIST for June 2, 2026 made motion to approve checks, PS made motion, DB second - Motion carried	
	2.5	MOTION TO APPROVE RATIFICATION OF CHECKS WRITTEN AFTER May 5, 2026 PS made motion to ratify checks, DB second - Motion carried	
3.0		ROAD MASTER'S REPORT	
		PA read report	
4.0		SECRETARY COMMENTS	
	4.1	Complaint about Bendersville Road	
		Chris Barton called regarding the safety on Bendersville Road. Drivers are going too fast and driving in the middle of the road. As the road is narrow, he has experienced several near misses on some of the turns. He is a first responder who lives in Newville and drives through to Gettysburg and uses this road as a short cut. He requested some lines be painted in the center and it was explained to him that the road was too narrow for a center line. He then requested that signs be placed at the ends of the road indicating that it is 2 way to inform drivers. PA invited him to come to the meeting and he requested that she relay the information to the Supervisors. PA to call him with the agreement of planned action if necessary. We cannot control drivers and AW – if we put additional signs, it is unsure what we -PennDot has regulations about signage and we made need traffic studies. MS – representative for PennDot -we could contact him and aks what if anything could be done. DB it is reasonable to ask. He will know what is commonly done in these	

		situations and it may be nothing. Could give a reason for reaching back out to Chris Barton and explain that PennDot gave direction on way forward. DB we can make an argument for dangerous turn signs at _____ hairpin turn. We may not be able to erect signage. DB felt there is not a lot of traffic up there and feels that a lot of signage is undesirable. MS legislature is proposing DB by all ordinance all township roads are 25 mph unless otherwise marked. MM – it is harder to enforce if no DB – we unable to enforce as we have no way of doing so. AW – park does have an enforcement arm however this is in Michaux Forest and unlikely that forestry to be in the area when people are not following the speed limit. MM we have no legal responsibility because Mr Barton says it is dangerous. There is no way to put lines there. There may be possibility to put some signs there however the only way to ameliorate is to widen the road and that is not feasible. PA to contact Rick Levan from PennDot	
	4.2	Replacement Windows	
		It has been observed that the current windows are not energy efficient. PA would like to know if it is possible to enquire of the cost to present to the board at a later date. It was agreed that quotes to be sought. PA to look into	
	4.3	1349 Pine Grove Road – Potential Fines for not Applying for a Valuation Permit	
		Nate from Forestry called to inform the Township that the new owners of 1349 Pine Grove Road, Daniel MacCormac had begun excavating on the property to have a new foundation installed for a shed and also other excavation for a play area as well as other potential improvements. All this work had been done without the permission from the Forestry service. Nate was attending site and indicated that Mr MacCormac would incur fines for not obtaining the permission/permits. Mr MacCormac did not seek a valuation permit – we can impose fines of up to \$500. Discussion – MS attended site and the only thing Send a letter explaining he needs a permit and give him the opportunity to get a permit and then if they do not, then fines will be incurred. MM agreed. RK – if on stone, it is not a permanent structure so would not need a permit. PA explained that Nate from Forestry informed us other work was possible so it was agreed that they need a valuation permit. MM feels that a letter should be sent to inform them they need a valuation permit. MS enquired whether we should we raise the \$500 threshold for a valuation permit be raised given the current. Discussion around the amount of the threshold. MM suggested speaking with a contractor to discuss costs and speak with other townships to see what there policies are.	

		DB suggested putting on the agenda for next month to discuss,	
	4.4	Furnace Repair – holes in duct	
		There are holes in the duct work of the furnace. PA to enquire of pricing. RK stated there needs to be a CO detector. Suggest to contact alarm system and let them install one.	
5.0		PLANNING COMMITTEE	
	5.1	Outreach – useful discussion about growth. Still need for residential development for Cumberland County. Discussion about data centers. Local municipality control is more important than State.	
6.0		COG/OUTREACH/MAB MEETING UPDATE	
	6.1	COG – PS not at meeting however read minutes.	
	6.2	MAB – no meeting until July. MS will be away and asked if anyone could attend this virtual meeting to remain up to date.	
7.0		SOLICITORS COMMENTS	
	7.1	None	
8.0		OLD BUSINESS	
	8.1	Quarry Road Bid	
		The bid for Quarry Road has been submitted to Brooke. We are now waiting to hear.	
9.0		SUPERVISORS COMMENTS	
	9.1	EOP Plan PS made motion to pass EOP, DB seconded. Motion Carried	
10.0		COMMENTS FROM ATTENDEES	
	10.1	Special Event Permit for the Camp Michaux Gravel Grinder Bike Race – Emergency Action Plan in Place	
		Need PS to sign the permit and indemnification.	
	10.2	AW has race on 6/13 – Emergency Action Plan in place.	
	10.3	RK – when cabin inspections – had until May 25 to remove it. RK did inspection and they did not remove it. They filled with landscape stone and paver with flower pot. RK to inspect again. They have removed the fire hazard.	
	10.4	Fire in woods. RK made request that MetEd shut the grid down. MetEd wanted for them to wait until their team got there however the matter was more urgent and MetEd killed	

		the grid. RK said we did not do anything until MetEd states power is cut. Took 90 minutes .	
	10.5	RM read a portion of the constitution	
	10.6	Park now has 3 additional enforcement rangers in Forestry until end of October.	
	10.7	Power contractor had flagged trees to be taken down to prevent trees falling on lines. Work to start in July	
11.0		MOTION TO ADJOURN MEETING	
		PS made motion to adjourn meeting, DB second - motion carried. 8:24	